MINUTES OF THE SPARTA PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES


October 4, 2010
The regularly scheduled meeting of the Sparta Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order by President Domenica McDonald on October 4, 2010 in the main study area.

Members present:






Absent:


Anne Bourner


Domenica McDonald

 Don Adams


Richard Cavalier

Peggy Petkas


Helen Menke

Mary Ann Clendenin

Fran Vallo

Steven Gerlach

Cristy Stupegia, Librarian
The minutes of the September 13, 2010 meeting were reviewed.  It was moved by Steve Gerlach and seconded by Anne Bourner to approve the minutes.  Motion carried unanimously.

Correspondence: A letter was read announcing the awarding of the Project Next Generation Grant for the fiscal year 2010-2011.

Treasurer’s Report – 

The Treasurer’s report for the month of September was reviewed.  It was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Steve Gerlach to accept all financial reports as presented.  Motion carried unanimously.

It was moved by Steve Gerlach and seconded by Richard Cavalier to pay all bills plus any normal outstanding bills.  Motion carried unanimously.
It was moved by Fran Vallo and seconded by Anne Bourner to pay Konnie Pirtle $50.00 to trim the bushes before winter.  Motion carried unanimously.

Domenica McDonald announced that we will be receiving $500 from the Hotel\Motel Tax to pay for the advertising for the concerts.

Draft – Director Evaluation Form – Fran Vallo
Following review and discussion, it was moved by Anne Bourner and seconded by Peggy Petkas to approve the Director Evaluation Form with suggested changes.  Motion carried unanimously.
Librarian’s Report – Cristy Stupegia

A. Grant News – Following Cristy’s explanation of our obligations to receive the grant, Richard Cavalier moved and Fran Vallo seconded to participate in the second phase of the Gates Online Opportunity Grant.  Motion carried unanimously.  We will receive $2,600 from the Gates Grant plus a matching fund of $2,600 from the Friends.

B. Library Closures:

Stay open November 12

Stay open November 26

Closed December 24 & 25

Stay open December 23

Closed @ 5:00 pm on December 31

A motion was made by Anne Bourner and seconded by Peggy Petkas to be closed December 24.  Motion carried unanimously.
C.  Upcoming Events:

Oct 22 - Concert Series featuring Wil Maring and Robert Bowlin

Nov 14 – Abraham Lincoln through music (Sunday Afternoon)
D.  A monthly statistics and new book list was reviewed.  Following the review, a discussion followed on how much extra work was involved in producing the new book list.  Cristy was told that the board does not want her going to so much effort to produce the list.  Cristy is going to check into other ways of producing said list.

It was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Steve Gerlach to accept the Librarian’s Report.  Motion carried unanimously.

Old Business – None
New Business – None

Next regularly scheduled board meeting is November 1, 2010.

It was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Steve Gerlach to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Ann Clendenin

Secretary of the Board 

